
 EDLESBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk’s REPORT of the ordinary meeting of Edlesborough Parish Council  

held on 16th January 2024 in Edlesborough Pavilion. 
 

THAMES VALLEY POLICE 

Below are the latest crime figures supplied by PCSO Hobson. 

EDLESBOROUGH NORTHALL DAGNALL 

November 

Dangerous dog x1 

 

December 

Sus Vehicle x1 

Road traffic collisions x2 

Suspicious persons x2 

Criminal damage x1 

Assault without injury x2 

 

January 

Concern for safety x1 

Theft x1 

 

November 

Road traffic collision x1 

Road related incident x1 

 

December  

Road traffic collision x1 

 

November 

Burglary Business x1 

Road traffic collision x1 

 

December 

Suspicious person x1 

Theft x1 

 

EPC SURGERY – 09/01/25 

No parishioners attended the surgery. 

ASHRIDGE ESTATE COMMITTEE 

The next meeting is on 24th February. The agenda and minutes of the previous meeting have been sent to 

Cllr Wells. 

Small Grant Applications 
No new applications have been received. The scheme has been included in the February 2025 Focus 

magazine report. 

Parish Amenities  
BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL DEVOLVED SERVICES. 

Nothing to report. 

AED’S & COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDERS 

Nothing to report. 

EDLESBOROUGH MEMORIAL HALL 

The Clerk withheld £25 of a hall hirers deposit due to the hall not being left in a clean and tidy condition 

after their booking. The hirer was informed of this, with photos supporting the decision. 

THE GREEN AND PLAY AREA 

The new tree seat has been installed. 

The Council contractor has attended to the items identified in the annual play area inspections. 

St Marys Carnival Committee have requested permission to hold the annual carnival on Edlesborough Green 

on Saturday 5th July. 

EB Lions FC and the St Mary’s Carnival Committee have been sent the following link with a request that they 

inform Thames Valley Police about their events on Edlesborough Green this year. 
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I'm planning a static event in a public place | Thames Valley Police 

SPORTS CLUBS 

Cricket  

Edlesborough Cricket Club has provided the Council with a summary of their plans for 2025. 

EB Lions FC 

The Clerk and contractor continue to monitor the weather and condition of the Green. Play was not allowed 

on the weekend of 11th & 12th January due to the pitches being frozen.  

Edlesborough Tennis Club 

Nothing to report. 

EDLESBOROUGH PAVILION 

ECSC CIO have requested permission to erect a partition at the bottom of the metal fire escape to prevent 

people accessing the pavilion via the outside storage area. 

ALLOTMENTS 

All rents have now been collected. Additionally, the outstanding late payment fee for one plot has now been 

paid. 

Dagnall Allotments 
Six vacant plots, one more is due to be given up shortly. 

Northall Allotments 

All plots are let. 

Cow Lane Allotments 

All plots are let. 

Green Allotments 

Three vacant plots. 

CEMETERY 

Memorials of Distinction has requested permission to inscribe their trade name on a memorial stone. EPC’s 

rules do not state that this is not permitted. The Clerk has requested more information about the 

inscription. 

The contractor will replace the broken fence panel on the cemetery compound. He will plan to clear the 

compound later in the year. 

CHURCHYARD 

To date there has been no response from UK Power about the power cables in the tree branches.  

BRIDLEPATH 

Nothing to report. 

WAR MEMORIAL 

Nothing to report. 

BUS SHELTERS 

Nothing to report. 

CAR PARKS, LITTER, RECYCLING AND DOG BINS 

The annual invoice for the dog waste bins has been received and paid. 

 

 

 

https://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/tua/tell-us-about/eo/af/events-processions/static-event-public-place/?tid=16596&lid=&cid=&rid=777575&stepid=1
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STREETLIGHTS 

One failed streetlight in Dagnall has been repaired. 

The failed streetlight at the entrance to Ivinghoe Way was reported to UK Power for attention as the power 

cable had been severed. UK Power have repaired the cable. The light is still failed. The Clerk will ask the 

Council contractor to attend to it. 

WEBSITE 

Nothing to report. 

 

 

  


